Rector-commandant Colonel Assoc. Prof. Ing. Jan Farlík, Ph.D.

UNIVERSITY OF DEFENCE
... more than a university

Brno on 28 February 2025

Dear Rectors, dear Commandants,

the University of Defence has the privilege to organize the third international reiteration of the "Intelligence Support to Operations" Course that will take place from 1st to 19th September 2025. The main objective of the course is to provide students with an opportunity to receive training in practical execution of the intelligence cycle together with reconnaissance tasks at the tactical level of command and control within a realistic scenario.

Based on experiences and knowledge gained in the previous years, I have the pleasure to inform you of this course being carried out as a Blended Intensive Programme under the Erasmus+ Programme, allowing cadets to partake in a short-term Erasmus+ Mobility for Studies. Cadets coming via zero-grant Erasmus+ mobility are more than welcome as well. However, due to the capacity limitations we can accept up to 20 international students with specialization in reconnaissance and/or intelligence. The detailed information and conditions of the course are uploaded on the EMILYO website "Mobility Offers & Multiplier Events".

As a part of the activity in the Military Training Area, on 18th September 2025, I invite you to take part in the Delegations and Visits Day. This opportunity will allow you to observe firsthand the dynamic learning environment we have created, meet the students, and interact with our academic staff. I believe that your attendance will not only enhance the experience for our participants but also serve as a valuable networking opportunity. The University of Defence would be honoured if you could attend this event and share your valuable insights with participants of the activity as well as with other distinguished guests from all levels of command and control of the Czech Armed Forces. Please let us know of your availability at your earliest convenience so we can make the necessary arrangements.

Dear Rectors, Dear Commandants, the University of Defence would be pleased if you accepted this invitation and nominate suitable candidates for this training activity. We kindly request that you submit your nomination by 31th March 2025. All arrangement information is available in the Administrative Information paper. Please direct any inquiries on this topic to the POC: OF-4 Radovan Vašíček, tel. +420 973 443 826, email: radovan.vasicek@unob.cz.

Yours sincerely